Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Draft Minutes of the March 7, 2017 – 4:30 p.m.
Quarterly Meeting
Attendance: Committee:

Keith Haley

 Marc Dombkowski
Zac Shaham

Amos Fatorma 
 Frank Roberts

Jim Ferguson
Brandy Altergott     Rich Braccia
Agency:
Brian Sigman

Andrew Norton

Ed Owens
Nick Faenza

Everyone introduced themselves.

The minutes of the 1/10/17 and 2/8/17 were brought up for action.
Motion made by Brandy Altergott to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Amos Fatorma
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Transfer & Promotion sub-committee presented their recommendations to the full committee for action. Chairman Hailey noted that the sub-committee followed the criterion as stated in the regulations regarding eligibility for transfer or promotion.
Motion made by Marc Dombkowski to accept the recommendations of the Transfer & Promotion sub-committee as presented.
Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A budget update was given. Mr. Sigman advised that a staff member formerly in BEP has been transferred to Adult Services, as the primary service coordination and advocacy needs of the clients served by this employee have changed from vocational to more of an independent living focus over the years. All thing remaining equal the current income is projected to cover program expenses. The Committee was advised that this is a very tight budget year.
Two site survey requests were reviewed by the Committee. The first is a request by the Town of Glastonbury for a Vending Truck at Riverfront Park. The second request was for the establishment of a micro-market at New Britain City Hall.

The Committee addressed both locations in the following motion:

Motion made by Rich Braccia to waive the Food Cart Operation at Riverfront Park in Glastonbury and also waive the Micro-Market Facility at New Britain City Hall.

Seconded by 
Marc Dombkowski
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Andrew Norton advised the Committee of Senate Bill 796, an effort to incorporate “person first” language throughout existing statutes where there are references to individuals with disabilities. 

Mr. Norton also indicated that guidance from the Governor’s Legal Counsel has been obtained, affirming the Agency’s position that no legal requirement exists for the Agency to collect a three percent health insurance increase from the BEP Managers, since these individuals are not state employees and do not fall under the terms of the SEBAC agreement. 

Results of the Request for Proposals (RFP) issued by the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) to seek other concessionaires at State Parks were reviewed. DEEP did receive one response, suggesting food trucks for various locations, including the locations where DORS operates concessions. DEEP did note that this plan could be easily implemented at parks in which DORS does not operate a concession; however at locations where DORS does have facilities, the statutes would need to be amended.  

Mr. Owens gave a summation of the RSA-15 figures for FFY 16.   Program-wide sales were $5.6 million. BEP Manager’s average income was $39,185. Program-wide, managers employed 80 individuals. Program spending increased by $564,314 with the opening of two new facilities.
The Committee was advised that the vending contractor has agreed to the implementation of a healthy vending initiative in all vending machines program-wide. The initiative will include clear signage of the healthy selections and each vending machine will offer 30 percent selections that meet healthy vending product criteria. 

It was noted that going forward all agendas and minutes of the Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors meetings will be posted on the Secretary of State’s web site. Agendas must be posted at least one week in advance.

A question was asked if managers are receiving requests to use environmentally friendly containers. There have been some requests made by patrons at certain locations. BEP staff is looking into options. Initial research has shown that environmentally friendly containers have higher costs and are less secure in holding food. More research will be done.

It was noted that the current budget proposal calls for the closing of the 7 rest areas that are a part of the vending contract. 

Motion made by Frank Roberts to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Marc Dombkowski
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 
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